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As my term of Director-Elect is nearing transition to Director, I have been working with N&A on various 

positions for the Region 3 committees and would like to personally thank Jill Gostin for her assistance.  I 

would like to congratulate Sonya Dillard for being elected as 2024-2025 Director-Elect and look forward 

to working with her for the foreseeable few years.  I would also like to thank Pat Donohoe for his 

participation in the election process and his continued support to our Region.  Since our last ExCom 

meeting, I have been supporting the following activities: 

• Region 3 Area Chairs meeting 

• Region 3’s SOSC 

• Region 3 FinCom, including development of 2024 budget 

• Region 3 N & A for 2024-2025 appointments 

• Make IEEE Your Professional Home to Grow in Your Career during IEEE Day organized by 

Sharleene Brown 

• Conference Publications Committee meeting 

• Women in Engineering (WIE) International Leadership Conference (ILC) meeting as well as chair 

subcommittee on conference manual. 

• Engaging with SoutheastCon 2024 for potential contributors 

• Engaged and met with IEEE-USA for hosting IWRC in Region 3 in 2024 

As we are coming toward the end of the year, I have also been working with Area Chairs to follow-up 

with each Section to make sure they hold and report their meetings between now and end of the year 

as we are trying to meet our minimum 5 meetings for each Section and Society.  Additionally, they have 

been planning to work with each Section to plan for the upcoming Section Elections and plan for a 

smooth leadership transition. 

Please remember to renew your membership for 2024.  Currently, for multi-year renewals, IEEE provide 

additional discounts! 


